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City of Los Angeles Department of Transportation 
Notice of Public Hearing 

Section 5310 Program Grant Application 
 
The City of Los Angeles Department of Transportation’s Transit Group (LADOT Transit) is conducting 
a public hearing to receive comments from nonprofit agencies regarding LADOT Transit’s intent to 
apply for the Federal Section 5310 Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and Individuals with Disabilities 
Program.  This public hearing will be held by LADOT on Thursday, July 18, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. at the 
Caltrans District 7 office located at 100 South Main Street, Rm. 01.040C, Los Angeles, California 90012. 
  
LADOT is anticipating to submit two applications for funding to the FTA 5310 program to purchase up 
to 6 dial-a-ride buses for its Cityride program and accessible taxi cabs to the City of Los Angeles 
Franchised fleets.  Cityride is the City’s demand responsive paratransit service for individuals age 65 
or older and qualified disabled persons.  A public hearing is required to allow private nonprofit agencies 
to demonstrate whether they are readily available to provide paratransit service.  “Readily Available” is 
defined as "interested, willing and capable of providing the proposed service at a comparable cost to 
the identified clientele, in the same service area, with the same hours of frequency, and at the same 
level of service."  If nonprofit agencies are not readily available to carry out the proposed service, then 
the public agency becomes eligible to apply for the funding. 
  
Information and about the Federal Section 5310 program, LADOT Transit’s application proposals, and 
Cityride and the Taxi Cab Program will be available at the meeting, on the LADOT Transit website at 
www.ladottransit.com or may be mailed upon request.  If you cannot attend the hearing, you may submit 
comments until July 18, 2019, by phone at 213-972-8470; by mail to Salvador Gutierrez, Hearing 
Officer, LADOT 100 South Main St., 10th floor, Los Angeles, CA  90012; or by email to 
salvador.gutierrez@lacity.org 
  
As a covered entity under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, the City of Los Angeles does 
not discriminate.  Any person with a disability who requires a modification or accommodation in order 
to participate in this meeting or any person with Limited English Proficiency (LEP) who requires 
language assistance to communicate during the meeting should contact LADOT Transit at 213-972-
8470 no fewer than two business days prior to the meeting.  This allows LADOT Transit to make 
reasonable arrangements to assure accessibility or language assistance for this meeting. 
  
LADOT Transit is committed to providing non-discriminatory service and prohibits discrimination on 
the basis of race, color or national origin. To notify us of any perceived discrimination, please contact 
LADOT Transit at 213-972-8470. 
 
Posted 6/17/19 


